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 Oregon Joint Use Association

Standards Committee

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, July 20, 2011
Chair Dan Wittmer called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m.   
Present





Dan Wittmer, Emerald PUD, Chair
David Barks, McMinnville Water & Light

Paul Birkeland, OPUC
Dan McGraw, Qwest 
Gary Payne, Qwest
Gary Putnam, OPUC 
Forest Jennings, Frontier
Scott Wheeler, Comcast
John Wallace, OPUC
Bill Hamelman, Frontier

OJUA Staff

Mary Tucker
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the May 18, 2011 meeting were approved as amended.
Old Business

Street Light Discussion (Carried over from Spring Training): The committee discussed that, upon further review, installations with cable running in between the bracing and arm of a street light are not a violation of the NESC. The OPUC staff agreed.
The OPUC staff was asked for clarification on whether the 40 inch measurement involving street lights should be taken from the connection or the attachment to the pole. They answered that it depends on what the conductor is doing. If above the connector is dedicated to distribution and service, and below the connector is dedicated to the street light, measurement should be taken from the connector. Both service and secondary have to have the 40 inch measurement. If there are two sets of connectors and the lower set is dedicated just to the street light, the measurement is taken from the higher set of connections where the secondary or service comes in.

Boxing the Pole: The OPUC staff has sent an interpretation letter to the IEEE committee about boxing the pole and minimum clearance between facilities on service poles.
Meter Pole Violations: The meter pole violation issue was reopened. On poles that have power coming in on one side and customer/structures being served on the other, with an in and out meter base, the power side is NESC, the customer side is NEC. The OPUC staff only looks at the 12 inch clearance on secondary power on structure being served.
New Business

Fiber Optic Supply question – The question was raised that if fiber optic supply was being installed in the power space, how far below that line does comm. need to be? The OPUC STAFF clarified that fiber optic supply was like the common neutral and the measurement was 30 inches, even with a non-conductive surface. A power company has the option to run fiber in the comm. space or the supply space. If they run in the comm. space they are subject to the clearances of that space. If they decide to run in the power space and place the line under the neutral and there is nothing else energized on the pole, the 40 inches can be reduced to 30 inches with the agreement of all parties. The consensus of the committee was that the rule is not used very often and the 40 inch measurement is kept.
Another question was raised about fiber supply installed by a power company in the power space and then subsequently sold to a comm. company. The OPUC staff stated that the fiber can stay in the power space, but no comm. worker is allowed to work on it. 
Further questions about fiber supply installed in the power space being transferred to a pole that only has communication, not power. Fiber needs to be transitioned on the pole with power down to the comm. space, is subject to comm. space clearances and codes, and then it can continue on.
Grandfathering:  Scott Wheeler gave some background, at one time there was a spreadsheet made by Corey Cook showing grandfathered installments. The OPUC staff cautioned that grandfathering should not be claimed without some research to make sure the qualifications are actually met. PacifiCorp document mainly deals with power, not communication. It was requested that the OJUA come up with their own document dealing with both industries. The PacifiCorp spreadsheet is on Dave Chaney’s website (www.poleattachement.com/OJUA.htm). This issue will be tabled until next meeting so Gary Payne can go through the PacifiCorp document with an eye for comm. issues. 
The committee discussed possible code changes in the 2012 NESC Code book and the possible grandfathering issues that will ensue. The OPUC staff stated that power companies will inspect to current rules, they don’t necessarily know when the attachment was originally made, the com companies will need to then prove grandfathering. It was mentioned that contracted inspectors may not have enough autonomy to make judgment calls. 
The committee also discussed who the violation should be assigned to. Power currently sends violation notices to both the com and cable on the pole. The consensus of the committee was that the last attachment should be responsible. 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 21 at 10:00 a.m. in the Salem office.    
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:04 p.m.
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